
 

St Anne’s Catholic Primary 
School 

Living and working as Jesus taught us! 

www.stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk 

Headteacher: Mr. L Anderson 

Friday 5th 

Novembre 

2021 

St Anne’s Catholic Primary School - Weekly News 

Highlights of the Week 

• This week our Reading Ambassadors met with Mrs Reale-Smith to discuss 
how we can get everyone reading more. They had some excellent ideas which 
will be put into action in school. #sacspsreading 

• Thank you to Knowsley Safari Park for delivering ‘Food Glorious Food’ sessions 
to UKS2. This was a wonderful way to launch their new Science topic. 
#sacspsscience 

• Children in Year 2 took part in the EFC Football tournament this week. We 
were very proud as the children were recognised for kindness by the other 
teams. #sacspspe 

• We had a special firefighter visit some classes on Thursday to speak about 
fire safety especially in the build up to Bonfire Night #sacpskpshe 

• Our Governing Body met last night and some of our Y6 children attended   
discussing returning to school since September #sacpskgovernors 

 

 
Collective Worship focus next week is: Remembrance/Poppies All Souls 

Our RE Focus: Baptism and Confirmation—Belonging 

St Anne pray for us and our school. St Agnes pray for us and pray for our 

Parish. 

Our St Anne’s Catholic Primary School child focus for the week ahead is: Nurture 

Weekly Update from Mr Anderson 

Dear families,  

I hope you all had a restful and peaceful half term and our children have now settled back into school. Monday, as you 

know, was an inset day in which staff received training on Safeguarding and ‘Team Teach’. The repair work to our school 

roof continued over half term, however poor weather has hampered progress. We do hope that this is completed before 

Christmas.  

This week we had another important visitor to our school, one of our dads who is a firefighter visited our Early Years and 

our Y6/5 class. He took questions from our children and he showed them his firefighter uniform and emphasised fire safety. 

Next week, some of our extra curricular activities will change, so please be sure to check these out in today’s newsletter 

and book on through the school app on Saturday morning. Please watch here every week for updates especially on clubs 

as sometimes we add to these. 

Please see information in today’s newsletter about our Parent/Carer Meet the Teacher meetings next week. 

Have a wonderful weekend everyone and we look forward to maths week next week and dressing up next Friday as Rock 

Stars. Mr Anderson 



Attendance 

 

 

A St Anne's child is: happy, respectful and confident. 

Attendance at school is mandatory for all pupils and it is so important for children to be in school learning and interacting regularly. 
It is vital that children are punctual too. Our playground gates will close at 8:50am daily, so children can arrive any time from 
8:40am – 8:50am. Good attendance will be celebrated with the best attending class up to half term receiving a half term treat of 
coming into school in their own clothes and a ‘chilled’ afternoon. We are currently awarding 100% days by rewarding each class 
with 50p on a 100% day. This will be counted up to the half term and each class will decide how they spend their money. 

Weekly Attendance 

Wales - Mrs Henesy 90.3% 

Scotland – Miss Hodgson 92.4% 

Bumblebees – Miss Doran 90.2% 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams 99.1% 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham 95.5% 

Year 3 – Miss Barton 97.6% 

Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth 99.2% 

Year 4 – Mrs Bannister 100% 

Year 5 – Mrs Williams 95.5% 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale-Smith 94.0% 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss 99.1% 

Our school target is 97% 
Green met the target or exceeded, Yellow just below, Red below. 

Our overall school percentage this week is: 95.7% 

Running Totals—Money Earned  

Wales - Mrs Henesy £3.00 

Scotland – Miss Hodgson £5.50 

Bumblebees – Miss Doran £0.50 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams £6.00 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham £2.50 

Year 3 – Miss Barton £5.00 

Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth £6.50 

Year 4 – Mrs Bannister £6.50 

Year 5 – Mrs Williams £1.50 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale-Smith £3.00 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss £4.50 

Extra Curricular Timetable 

The following after school clubs will take place from next week. You will be able to book places via 

the app from 9am on Saturday 6th November.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When collecting children from after school clubs please be aware the exit pedestrian gate 

will be closed so exit through the main entrance gate. The exit gate will be closed at 

3:10pm. 

 

Day Club and Year Groups Time 

Monday Football with Mr Corless Years 5 and 6  3-4pm 

Tuesday Football with Mr Rutter Years 3 and 4 3-4pm 

Wednesday Dodgeball with Mr Rutter Years 3 and 4 3-4pm 

Thursday 
Team Games with Mr Rutter Year 1  

Cross Country with Mr Anderson Years 3—6 

3-4pm 

3.00—3.40pm 

Friday Yoga with Mrs Mitchell Years 2 and 3  3-4pm 



Dates for your Diary 

Date Event 

Monday 8th November—

Thursday 11th November 

2021 

Parent/Carer Meetings 

Monday 8th November—

Friday 12th November  

Maths Week England Rocks—On Friday 12th children 

can dress up as Rock Stars to celebrate 

Thursday 11th November 2021 Year 5 visit to the Slavery Museum  

Monday 15th November 2021 Fluenz spray for all children Reception to Year 6  

Monday 15th – Thursday 18th 

November 2021 
Y5 Swimming Mon- Thurs 

Monday 22nd – Thursday 25th 

November 2021 
Y4 Swimming Mon- Thurs 

Thursday 25th November 

2021 
Mission Statement Day 

Friday 26th November 2021 
Own Clothes Day - Teddies for Christmas Fair +50p 

donation 

Tuesday 30th November 2021 
St Andrew's Day (Scotland) wear a blue accessory to 

your uniform 

Friday 3rd December 2021 
Own Clothes Day - Chocolate for FS and KS1, Bottles 

for KS2+50p donation 

Friday 10th December 2021 National School Games Santa Dash  

Wednesday 15th December 

2021 
Fr Christmas Visit 

Friday 17th December 2021 Christmas Fair OUTSIDE 

Monday 20th December 2021 UKS2—Brindley Theatre to see Cinderella  

Wednesday 22nd December 

2021 
School Closes for Christmas Holidays at 1.30pm 

Parent/Carer Meetings  

Our Parent/Carer Meetings will take place: week beginning Monday 8th November. This term meetings will 

be facilitated via Zoom. The booking system is live via the school app for you to book a slot with your child’s 

class teacher, allocated slots are 8 minutes long. It would be wonderful to see as many parents as possible 

to let you know how your child has settled into their class and discuss their learning so far. The dates and 

times for each Key Stage are shown below.  

Upper Key Stage 2 (Y6, Y6/5, Y5): Monday 8th November 1:30pm—6:20pm 

Key Stage 1 (Ladybirds, Dragonflies, Bumblebees): Tuesday 9th November 1:30pm—6:20pm 

EYFS (English Cubs, Wales, Scotland): Wednesday 10th November 1:30pm-6:15pm  

Lower Key Stage 2 (Y4, Y4/3, Y3): Thursday 11th November 1:00pm—6:30pm 

Fluenz Nasal Spray 

The immunisation team will be in school on Monday 15th November 2021 to roll out the Fluenz Nasal Spray for      

children in Reception to Year 6. Please remember to complete the consent form online.    

 https://forms.merseycare.nhs.uk/flu-vaccination  

https://forms.merseycare.nhs.uk/flu-vaccination


Maths Week England Rocks 

Maths week will take place Monday 8th November to Friday 12th 

November. We will be taking part in the Times Tables Rockstars 

competition throughout the week. To celebrate the week, on 

Friday 12th November children may come to school 

dressed as their favourite Rock Star.  

School Dinners 

Week commencing Monday 8th No-

vember we will be on week 2  of the 

school dinner menu, which can be 

viewed on the app or school web 

site:  

http://stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk/about-us/school-

meals-menu/ 

Language of the Month 

Each month we will have a focus on a         
different Language from around the world. 
Language of the Month for November is     
Chinese. 

Talk Question 

How can we look after our 

environment? 

Keep up to date with all the latest news at St AnneŰs Catholic Primary School. You can follow us on our: 

 

 
Twitter feed @StAnnesKnowsley or on Instagram @stannescatholicprimaryschool 

As of Monday 8th November all children from      

Scotland Class are to use the main school path in line 

with the rest of the school. The Yellow path will be 

for Nursery only.  

A reminder that gates close at 8.50am. If you arrive 

after this time please report to the school office with 

your child. 

Poppy Sale 

Poppies are on sale from the school office for this years Poppy Appeal. They are available for a donation. 

Donations raise vital funds to support the Armed Forces community.   



SATS WEEK FOR YEAR 6 

MONDAY 9TH MAY—THURSDAY 12TH MAY 2022. It is extremely important that children are in school 

for SATS week. Please only book holidays outside of term time.  

More responses from our recent Parent/Carer Short Survey 

  Question 1 

 

 Question 2 

 

 Question 3 



ùƳŕįȔΠϐįǭϐ͏͎ϐƆǡƀϐȎŝϐȎŝƨǭϐƆƨǭƳϐǭƀŝϐƀįƝƝϐǭƳϐŕƳϐįϐȎƳǙƙǡƀƳǖϐȎƆǭƀϐįϐȎƳǙƙŝǙϐŷǙƳƦϐ
¥ƨƳȎǡƝŝȔϐìįŷįǙƆϐáįǙƙϐȎŝϐǭįƝƙŝŕϐįŌƳǵǭϐƀƳȎϐȎŝϐŎįƨϐǡįȍŝϐǭƀŝϐįƨƆƦįƝǡϐįǙƳǵƨŕϐǭƀŝϐ
ȎƳǙƝŕϐǡƳϐƀŝǙŝωǡϐȎƀįǭϐȎŝϐŕƆŕΟΟΟϐ 

eƆǙǡǭΠϐȎŝϐǭįƝƙŝŕϐįŌƳǵǭϐǭƀǙŝŝϐǭƀƆƨŸǡϐįƨŕϐǭƀŝϐŷƳƳŕϐŎƀįƆƨϐȎŝϐƀįŕϐįϐŷŝȎϐǖŝƳǖƝŝϐįǡϐ
ŸǙįǡǡΠϐĩŝŌǙįǡϐįƨŕϐ§ƆƳƨǡϐΰrϐȎįǡϐįϐ§ƆƳƨαΟϐDǵǙƆƨŸϐǭƀįǭϐįŎǭƆȍƆǭȔϐǭƀŝϐŸǙįǡǡϐŕƆŕƨωǭϐǙŝįƝƝȔϐ
ŕƳϐƦǵŎƀϐŌǵǭϐǭƀŝϐĩŝŌǙįǡϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐǭįŸϐįϐŸǙįǡǡϐŌǵǭϐǭƀŝϐĩŝŌǙįǡϐȎŝǙŝƨωǭϐƨƳǭϐŸƳƆƨŸϐǭƳϐŌŝϐ
ǡįŷŝϐŌŝŎįǵǡŝϐǭƀŝϐ§ƆƳƨǡϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐǭįŸϐįƨŕϐĩŝŌǙįΟϐ ǭϐǭƀŝϐŝƨŕϐǡƆƨŎŝϐ±įǭǭƀŝȎϐȎįǡϐįϐ§ƆƳƨϐ
ƀŝϐȎįǡϐǭƀŝϐƳƨƝȔϐƳƨŝϐƝŝŷǭϐŌǵǭϐƀŝϐƀįŕϐƨƳǭϐƨƳǭƀƆƨŸϐǭƳϐψŝįǭψϐǡƳϐƆƨϐǭƀŝϐŝƨŕϐƀŝϐȎŝƝƝϐ
ψŕƆŝŕΟψ 

³ŝȓǭΠϐȎŝϐǭįƝƙŝŕϐįŌƳǵǭϐƀƳȎϐȎŝϐǡƀƳǵƝŕƨωǭϐȎįǡǭŝϐȍŝŸŝǭįŌƝŝǡϐǭƀŝϐƝįŕȔϐįǡƙϐ¾ƝƆȍƆŝǙϐǭƳϐ
ŌŝϐƀŝǙϐŷįǙƦŝǙϐįƨŕϐ±ƆǡǡϐmƳŕŸƙƆǡǡϐįƨŕϐǭƀŝϐƝįŕȔϐƀįƨŕŝŕϐƳǵǭϐŎįǙŕǡϐƆϐȎįǡϐƨƳǭϐȎƳƨƙȔΟϐ
³ŝȓǭΠϐ¾ƝƆȍƆŝǙϐƀįŕϐįϐȎįǭŝǙƆƨŸϐŎįƨϐįƨŕϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐψȎįǭŝǙψϐįƝƝϐǭƀŝϐǖƝįƨǭǡϐΰƝǵŎƙƆƝȔϐǭƀŝǙŝϐ
ȎįǡϐƨƳϐȎįǭŝǙϐƆƨǡƆŕŝαΟ 

ŷǭŝǙϐǭƀįǭΠϐŝįŎƀϐǙƳȎϐȎįǡϐƀįƨŕŝŕϐįƨϐŝƦǖǭȔϐŌƳȓϐƳǙϐǖįŎƙŝǭϐįƨŕϐȎŝϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐǡŝŝϐƆŷϐƆǭϐ
ŎįƨϐǡįȍŝϐǭƀŝϐįƨƆƦįƝǡϐƦȔϐǙƳȎǡϐǖįŎƙŝǭϐȎįǡϐƨƳǭϐƳƙϐŷƳǙϐǭƀŝϐŝƨȍƆǙƳƨƦŝƨǭϐŌŝŎįǵǡŝϐƆǭϐ
ǡįƆŕϐƨƳǭϐǙŝŎȔŎƝįŌƝŝϐǡƳϐȎŝϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐƝŝǭϐƆǭϐǡįŕƝȔϐŸƳϐƳǵǭϐƆƨϐǭƀŝϐƳŎŝįƨΟϐ 

ìƳƳƨϐįŷǭŝǙΠϐmįǙǙȔϐįƨŕϐrǡįŌŝƝƝįϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐŎƳƦŝϐǵǖϐįƨŕϐǖǙŝǭŝƨŕϐǭƳϐŌŝϐɊǡƀŝǙƦįƨϐįƨŕϐ
ǭįŸϐįƝƝϐǭƀŝϐɊǡƀϐrǡįŌŝƝƝįϐƀįŕϐǭƀŝϐƦƳǡǭϐɊǡƀϐǭƀŝƨϐrǡįŌŝƝƝįϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐǭįŸϐǭƀŝϐǙŝŕϐɊǡƀϐΰƦŝαϐ
įƨŕϐmįǙǙȔϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐǭįŸϐǭƀŝϐŌƝǵŝϐɊǡƀϐ±įǭǭƀŝȎϐȎįǡϐǙŝŕϐįƨŕϐƨŝȍŝǙϐŸƳǭϐǭįŸŸŝŕϐįƨŕϐ
ǭƀŝǙŝϐȎįǡϐƳƨƝȔϐŸǙŝŝƨϐɊǡƀϐŷƳǙϐǭƀŝϐǡƀįǙƙǡϐǭƳϐŝįǭϐǡƳϐǭƀŝȔϐŕƳƨωǭϐǡǭįǙȍŝΟϐ 

§įǡǭƝȔΠϐŝȍŝǙȔƳƨŝϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐŸƳϐƆƨϐįϐŎƆǙŎƝŝϐĩįŎƀϐȎįǡϐŎƀƳǡŝƨϐǭƳϐŌŝϐįϐŕŝƝƆȍŝǙȔϐƦįƨϐįƨŕϐ
=ƆįǙįϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐŌŝϐǭȎƳϐŷįǙƦǡϐįƨŕϐ£ƳǡŝǖƀϐƀįŕϐǭƳϐŌŝϐįϐǡǵǖŝǙƦįǙƙŝǭΟϐùƀŝƨΠϐǭƀŝϐȎƳǙƙŝǙϐ
ƀįƨŕŝŕϐƳǵǭϐŎƝƳǵŕǡϐįƨŕϐȎŝϐǭįƝƙŝŕϐįŌƳǵǭϐƀƳȎϐƝƳƨŸϐŎįǙϐƖƳǵǙƨŝȔǡϐŎįƨϐŎįǵǡŝϐ=͐¾ϐŎįƨϐ
ŸƳϐƆƨϐǭƀŝϐįƆǙϐįƨŕϐƦįƙŝϐƳǵǙϐįƆǙϐŌįŕΟϐ 

¾ȍŝǙįƝƝΠϐrϐƀįŕϐįϐŸǙŝįǭϐǭƆƦŝϐǡƳϐ͒ϐǡǭįǙǡ 

A review of the Knowsley Safari Park workshop by Maiya in Year 6 

 


